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Prez Sez 
 
Howdy everyone!  I hope everyone is finding ways of dealing 
with a new lifestyle and are staying healthy.   Personally I’ve 
been seeing several doctors, a little at a time, for all of my abuse 
of past lifestyles – carpal tunnel syndrome, cataracts, arthritic 
knees, dental work.  I plan to get my Basic Med up-to-date. 
 
Congratulations to Sam Conklin and Matthew Phillips for their 
ambitions to fly right on through and around this viral 
constraint.  More on that later. 
 
Our focus, as a chapter, is going to be to mobilize our 
committees.  We were just getting started with that goal in 
mind as this pandemic set in.  Our Zoom meeting, June 10, will 
hopefully get the groups re- started into action.  Each committee or group will be asked to elect some 
officers and begin some actions to report at the July meeting.  Getting together in small groups should be 
more feasible. 
 
Yes, I believe that a flying club is a great way to provide a variety of flying experiences for a variety of pilots 
and would-be pilots.  I also think that we can and should put our heads together (maybe 6’ apart) to create 
one.   It would need to be separate from the chapter as a 501(c)(7) non-profit, social, recreational, 
membership club.  The chapter is a 501C3 non-profit, charitable organization.  We would start with a core of 
individuals interested in the idea, who are willing to put in some money which is used to purchase, rent, 
build, improve an airplane(s) to fly.  This group should put together an operating agenda, guidelines, etc. 
and establish officers, or coordinators, or 
board of directors of the club.  We already 
have some airplane possibilities.  Let’s 
make it work! 
 
 
Dale Anderson 
President 
 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1345
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-tege/eotopicc96.pdf


  

 
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/77836294656?pwd=QkNkT2NTRlNNNFplc0Y5b21MMWFKdz09  
 

Meeting ID: 778 3629 4656 
Password: 6CaGdN 

 
Opening remarks, funny moment 
 

Announcements and Discussion: 
• Fly-outs - May 9 to Condon 3S9, May 23 to Prospect 64S, pictures in newsletter 
• Ray Scholarship - Sam making steady progress, see newsletter story and pictures 
• Mike Robertson – member spotlight.  Thanks to Mike for all that he contributes to the chapter and its 

functions.  We miss your cooking too Mike. 
• Other announcements or questions? 

 
New Business: 
• Review of Committees/Groups – purpose, names, and organizational plans. 

Programs – To plan and organize interesting topics for meetings and special events. 
Members:  Kim Muinch, Henry Graham, Pat ?, Isaac Rusch, Scott Morrison, Faye Phillips. Jill Simmons 
 

Fly outs –  To plan and implement interesting flights to other airports. 
Members:  Fred Berardo, Jack Watson, Forrest Seale, Alan Smith, Scott Morrison, 
 Faye Phillips, Kim Muinch 
 

Builders/Flying Club - To share the homebuilding experiences with others for educational an recreational 
pursuits.  To develop suitable aircraft flight experiences through a club type format. 
Members:  John Koble, Henry Graham, Fred Berardo, Jeff Stolasz, Alan Smith, Dale Anderson, Mike Wissing, 
Garrett Welch, Terry Reisen, , Ken Fayal, Phil Renyer, Sam Conklin, Will Dennis? 
 

Scholarship – To operate the scholarship programs afforded the chapter. 
Members: Dale Anderson, Mike Wissing, Sam Conklin 
 

IFR interests - Frank Fitzgerald, Fred Berardo, Mike Rhodes, Clay Trenz 
 
Your Charge:  To meet as a committee sometime before July 8 (our next meeting), to elect officers as needed, discuss 
functions, report progress at the next meeting and/or in the next newsletter. 

 

EAA CHAPTER 1345 MEETING AGENDA 
JUNE 10, 2020 

MONTHLY ZOOM MEETING AT 6:30PM 

 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/77836294656?pwd=QkNkT2NTRlNNNFplc0Y5b21MMWFKdz09


Meeting Minutes May 2020 
 
Minutes of the chapter meeting held on Wednesday, May 13, 2020, on 
Zoom.  
 
Meetings are usually held on the second Wednesday of each month. 
 
ATTENDEES 
There were 16 people signed into the Zoom meeting. 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting began at 6:30 PM.  
 
The new airport manager, Tracy Williams, joined us for the EAA meeting. Dale introduced Tracy, who then 
told us a bit about herself. She is a private pilot SEL and has been an airport executive for 30 years. She 
expressed an interest in participating and supporting our events. She mentioned some things the airport is 
doing like making improvements for next year's snow season to get the airport ready faster and working on 
the new airport master plan. 
 
Dale led us through some announcements: 
 

• The chapter received a $10,000 Ray scholarship. Sam Conklin, our candidate for the scholarship, is 
working with Bend Aircraft Mechanics and instructor Matt Phillips for his flight training. This 
scholarship will be added to another $1,000 scholarship he received from CAP.  

• We were donated some simulator controls and we are looking for a computer and software so we 
can have a simulator station set up at the hangar. 

• EAA Online registration for Flying Start and Young Eagles is up and running and reported to be 
successful. We would like to use this for our future events. 

• Mike Robertson will be the next member spotlight article for the newsletter. 

• Flyouts have been a popular item on the agenda. Gary Miller of the OPA has been doing a great job 
coordinating these. The last one was to Condon. Faye Phillips and Mike Rhodes gave us an update on 
how  the flyout went. There was a good turnout and participants walked to a drive in restaurant in 
town. Dale would like to get some newbies on the fly outs. 

• Sunday a few folks went to Christmas Valley to join the Prineville Chapter 617 for their flyout. About 
14 airplanes in total were in attendance including two from our chapter. 

• Committee activity: 

o The builders group building the GlasStar has not had much activity due to the COVID-19 
crisis. We would like that airplane to be part of a new flying club. We need to form a 501c7 
where any profits would go to the chapter. The Chapter itself is a 501c3.  Jeff asked when we 
thought the GlasStar build could resume and Dale mentioned we will have a builder's 
committee meeting first.  



o Membership - Some have asked if they can get the contact info from other members to 
coordinate flyouts and such. Kim will send out a survey asking the members if they are OK 
disclosing their info to other chapter members and if they thought they could use that 
information. 

o Alan Smith briefed that the website transition is complete.  

Zoom time limit ended the meeting.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, Jeff Stolasz, Co-Secretary  
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

For Period 01/01/2020 to 05/27/2020 (Year to Date) 
 
Total Income   $  5,168.99 
Total Expenses  $  4,229.92 
Net Income (Loss)  $    939.07 
Total Cash on Hand  $14,262.27 

 
Nathalie Smith, Treasurer  

 
Webmaster Report 

 
Bookmark our new chapter URL:  
  

https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA1345 
 
Alan Smith, Webmaster 

 
 
COMMITTEE/GROUP REPORTS  
 
Program Committee 
 

Sadly, not a lot has changed yet on the programs front 
since my last update.  I’d like to be able to put a 
campout/BBQ, airport work party, pancake breakfast and 
other programs on the chapter calendar.  I’m hopeful and 
optimistic the re-opening process will permit that in the 
coming weeks as we approach the prime outdoor and 
flying season.  Many of us have connected regularly on our 
Oregon Pilots Association organized flyouts, and we’ve 
discussed these possibilities. 

 
Kim Muinch, Program Committee Chair 

 

https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA1345


 
Builders Group  
 

The Builder’s Group is making slow progress. Individuals have been working on the Glastar by following the 
plans and when the hangar is open. See our progress later in the newsletter. 

 
Flying Club 
 

No report this month. 
 
Scholarship Committee  
 

Samuel Conklin was awarded the EAA Ray Scholarship. See Sam’s report later in the newsletter. 
 
Young Eagles  
 

No report this month. 
 
 Fly-Out Group 
 

See report later in newsletter for the two fly outs held in May. 
 

Chapter Membership Report  
 
Believe it or not, we continue to pick up a new member here and 
there.  Just this week, a young man from Sisters who earned his 
private license and is enrolled in the COCC aviation program wrote 
us to say he wants to join our chapter.  You’ll likely meet him at our 
next meeting.  I suspect our summer-only members will be 
showing up in town soon, and personally I’m looking forward to 
seeing their faces again.  With any luck we’ll be coming back 
together sooner than later. 

 
Send Kim your dues to this address: 
 
Kim Muinch, C/O EAA Chapter 1345 
20926 Clearview Ct., Bend, OR 97702 
 
Make your check out to EAA Chapter 1345.  You can find the membership form here: 
 
https://chapters.eaa.org/-/media/Chapters/Chapter-Folders/EAA1345/Files/EAA-1345-Membership-
Form.ashx?la=en 

 
 
 
 

  

https://chapters.eaa.org/-/media/Chapters/Chapter-Folders/EAA1345/Files/EAA-1345-Membership-Form.ashx?la=en
https://chapters.eaa.org/-/media/Chapters/Chapter-Folders/EAA1345/Files/EAA-1345-Membership-Form.ashx?la=en


Ray Scholarship Update  
 
My solo was unreal, and it started from 
the moment I walked back from my 
pre-solo check and my mom and sister 
were there to greet me. What I did not 
realize was that it had been my instructor's plan all along to solo me following my check ride and not soon 
after that we were up in the air for a couple laps around the pattern. After three laps I pulled off the runway 
and into the parking area, where my instructor got out of the airplane and closed the door, pretty exciting! 
With no delay, I taxied onto the active 160 and opened the throttle for my first solo takeoff! Still feeling 
surreal, I pulled back the elevator and my wheels lifted away from the runway. About 500 feet above the 
ground I looked over and that was the moment it got real! After three landings I taxied to the parking area, 
got the back off my shirt cut off, took about a thousand photos, and the rest is history!  
 
Samuel Conklin, Ray Scholarship recipient 
   

        
 

     



 

My Path to Flight Instruction 
 
by Matthew Phillips 
 
You’ve heard the saying, “The best way to learn something is to 
teach it”, right?  This is especially true in aviation.  Think back to 
when you first got your pilot’s certificate.  You were tested on 
rules and regulations, principles of flight, weather, 
communications with ATC and with other aircraft, what to do in 
an emergency and many other things.  And you had to be 
prepared to verbally and/or practically demonstrate any of those 
things the DPE chose to test you on.  But as the years go by, and 
your only ‘refresher course’, is your biennial flight review . . . you 
tend to forget a lot.  As an instructor, I’m constantly taking a 
refresher, in a manner of speaking, every time I teach a new 
student about flying.  I must get that new student to the point 
where he or she is proficient enough to pass the exam by the DPE.  
In other words, I must assure that the student must know all the 
subject matter to convince the DPE that they are safe and proficient enough to earn that license. 
 
So how did all this begin?  How did I get to where I am today, as a flight instructor, and specifically as the 
flight instructor of Sam Conklin, EAA’s Ray Scholarship awardee?  It all began with Civil Air Patrol, and, 
believe it or not, EAA. I joined CAP as a Cadet and was able to attend the Desert Eagle 10-day flight academy 
in Ephrata, WA, with some assistance from the High Desert Squadron.  At this academy, I soloed an airplane 
for the first time, and was hooked!   
 
Returning home, I dove in with 
ground school through a partnership 
EAA has with Sporty’s Pilot Shop.  
Through that program, ground 
school is offered free-of-charge to 
EAA Young Eagles, who are under 18 
years old.  Upon successful 
completion of the Sporty’s ground school, the student receives a certificate for their first hour of in-the-air 
flight training for free at any school who accepts the certificate.  
 
After completing my flight training and receiving my private pilot’s certificate here at the Bend Airport, I 
continued training to earn my instrument rating, my commercial license and finally my certified flight 
instructor rating last fall.  Since becoming an instructor, I have helped four students pass their tests and 
become private pilots.  I have endorsed a few students to solo, my most recent being Sam Conklin, the Ray 
Scholarship awardee. 
 
I am honored and thrilled to be Sam’s CFI.  Sam and I go way back.  We were both Cadets in Civil Air Patrol 
and have known each other for several years.  Sam is a dedicated student who puts his heart and soul into 
achieving his goals.  He worked hard to achieve the Ray Scholarship and is a worthy recipient and I am 
proud of his accomplishments.  It is always exciting to see one of my students solo for the first time, but the 
day Sam soloed was special because of our shared history.  I know Sam will go on to be an outstanding pilot 
and will be an asset to any organization for which he flies.  



 
 
 
This month, we feature Mike Robertson, chapter member and owner of Bend Builders Assist! 
 

 
 
How did you get started in recreational flying?  
 

Even as a kid I always loved airplanes and wanted to fly. My first 
opportunity was in high school.  After that I was hooked.  I was finally able 
to get my Private license in 1978 while stationed at Fort Carson, CO.  Then a 
year later I was accepted into the Army Flight School flying Helicopters.  

 
What do you love about flying? 
 

The freedom!! 
 
Tell us about your own airplane(s)? Any that 
you built yourself? If yes, how was that 
experience? 
 

My first plane was a 1973 Piper Cherokee 140 
that had converted to a 180.  Later on I built a 
Van’s RV8A in Hawaii.  I then went on to build 
an RV-9A with I still fly.  By then I worked for 
the FAA as a general aviation airworthiness 
inspector. After retiring in 2014 I moved here 
to Bend and started Bend Builder’s Assist.   

 
 
 
 

Mike Robertson 



What is one funny or favorite story you can share from your flying experience? 
 

I was flying in Honduras.  I had a fairly new pilot with me.  We were in a confined landing area and had to 
takeoff straight up for about 100 feet before we could transition into forward flight.  Before takeoff I 
warned my co-pilot that we had a right quartering tailwind and that once we cleared the trees the 
helicopter will want to weathervane into the wind. So he took off and climbed straight up.  When we 
cleared the trees, sure enough, the chopper turned to the right. When that happened my new copilot let 
go of the controls, threw his hands into the air, and yelled “Your aircraft”.  At that point I had to quickly 
grab the controls and keep us from crashing into the trees.  Needless to say my young copilot and I had a 
few words after the mission was completed. 

 
What is the most interesting place you have ever landed?  
 

Two [places come to mind.  The first was on a snow field 
on Moana Kea volcano in Hawaii. We were at about 
13,000 feet.  I had to slide down the snow field to take-
off.  The second spot was in the jungles of  Honduras 
where we had to let our crew chief slide down a rope 
with a machete to clear an area big enough to land. 

 
Any advice you would give to aspiring recreational pilots 
or homebuilders? 
 

Stick with it! It can be done and it is just flat fun. 
 
What do you find the most rewarding about being a 
member of the High Desert Flyers and EAA? 
 

Comradery and friendships. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Samson’s Flying Sports Car Update 
 
It’s got a parachute, it has a dashboard that 
changes from flight gauges to driving 
gauges, and it looks as sleek as its name. The 
Samson Switchblade is a flying sports car 
concept developed by architect and Boeing 
consultant Sam Bousfield that has been in 
development for the past 12 years at our 
neighboring airport in Prineville. 
 
Bousfield says the car is currently 
undergoing taxi testing. Its folding wing 
spar recently received its U.S. patent. The 
wing folds inside the car, giving the 
Switchblade its sleek, aerodynamic on-the-
road appearance. With wings out and tail 
up, it doesn’t look as dynamic, but Bousfield 
promises it’s the answer to those who want 
to both fly and drive safely and efficiently.  
 
If you want to learn more about the Switchblade flying sports car, visit the website at www.samsonsky.com/. 
Or you can sign up for the newsletter to learn about new developments at this link: 
 

• http://www.samsonsky.com/newsletter/ 

 
 

 

http://www.samsonsky.com/
https://samsonsky.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=60de01ddf87e7bc9e0f7181ad&id=c75ddb11ee&e=96df842785


Take a Virtual Tour of the Seattle Museum of Flight 

 
Getting a little cabin fever? Want to get out and explore but still need to mostly stay at home? Then visit the 
Seattle Museum of Flight virtually! Travel through time and space!  
 
The Museum of Flight is full of an incredible collection of aircraft, spacecraft, artifacts, galleries, exhibits, 
facts and stories that embody the past, present and future of flight. Several virtual tours are available on the 
website: 
 

• https://museumofflight.org/Explore-The-Museum/Virtual-Museum-Online 
The Museum of Flight is the largest independent, non-
profit air and space museum in the world! With over 175 
aircraft and spacecraft, tens of thousands of artifacts, 
millions of rare photographs, dozens of exhibits and 
experiences and a world-class library, the Museum and its 
people bring mankind's incredible history of flight to life. 
 
Enjoy! 
 
  

https://museumofflight.org/Explore-The-Museum/Virtual-Museum-Online
https://pages.museumofflight.org/museum-at-home


EAA National Free Webinars in June 
 
Use this link to register: https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars 
 

 
 

 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars


 

 

 
https://eaa.org/Videos/Webinars 

 
 

 
Bad Angel: A Great Story from WWII 
 
Story by the Pima Air and Space Museum and contributed by Ken Haffner, chapter member 
  
We were in Hanger #4 of the Pima Air and Space 
Museum to view the beautifully restored B-29, 
When I happened to take notice of a P-51 Mustang near 
the big bomber.  It’s name?  "Bad Angel”  
  
I was admiring its aerodynamic lines and recalled 
enough history to know that until the Mustangs  
came into service, the skies over the Pacific Ocean were 
dominated by Japanese Zeros. 
Then something very strange caught my eye. 
  
Proudly displayed on the fuselage of “Bad Angel” were 
the markings of the pilot's kills: seven Nazis;  
one Italian; one Japanese AND ONE AMERICAN. 
  
Huh? "Bad Angel" shot down an American airplane? 
   
 Kill marks on "Bad Angel” 
  
Was it a terrible mistake?  Couldn’t be. If it had been an 
unfortunate misjudgment, certainly the pilot would not 

https://eaa.org/Videos/Webinars
https://eaa.org/Videos/Webinars


have displayed the American flag. I knew there had to 
be a good story here. Fortunately for us, one of the 
Museum's many fine docents was on hand to tell it. 
  
In 1942, the United States needed pilots for its war 
planes lots of war planes; lots of pilots. Lt Louis Curdes 
was one. When he was 22 years old, he graduated flight 
training school and was shipped off to the  
Mediterranean to fight Nazis in the air over Southern 
Europe. 
  
Lt Louis Curdes 
  
He arrived at his 82nd Fighter Group, 95th Fighter 
Squadron in April 1943 and was assigned a P-38 
Lightning. Ten days later he shot down three German 
Messerschmitt Bf-109 fighters. 
  
A few weeks later, he downed two more German Bf -
109's. In less than a month of combat, Louis was an 
Ace. During the next three months, Louis shot down an 
Italian Mc.202 fighter and two more  
Messerschmitt's before his luck ran out. 
  
A German fighter shot down his plane on August 27, 
1943 over Salerno, Italy. Captured by the Italians, he was 
sent to a POW camp near Rome. No doubt this is where 
he thought he would spend the remaining years of the 
war.  It wasn't to be.  A few days later, the Italians 
surrendered. Louis and a few other pilots escaped 
before the Nazis could take control of the camp. 
  
One might think that such harrowing experiences 
would have taken the fight out of Louis, yet he 
volunteered for another combat tour. This time, Uncle 
Sam sent him to the Philippines where he flew P-51 
Mustangs. Soon after arriving in the Pacific Theater, Louis downed a Mitsubishi reconnaissance plane near 
Formosa. 
  
Now he was one of only three Americans to have kills against all three Axis Powers:  
Germany, Italy, and Japan. 
  
Pilot Lt. Louis Curdes in his P-51 Mustang "Bad Angel” 
  
Up until this point, young Lt. Curdes combat career had been stellar. 
  
His story was about to take a twist so bizarre that it seems like the fictional creation of a Hollywood 
screenwriter. While attacking the Japanese-held island of Bataan, one of Louis' wingmen was shot down.   



The pilot ditched in the ocean. Circling overhead, Louis 
could see that his wingman had survived, so he stayed 
in the area to guide a rescue plane and protect the 
downed pilot. 
  
It wasn't long before he noticed another, larger 
airplane, wheels down, preparing to land at the 
Japanese-held airfield on Bataan. He moved in to 
investigate. Much to his surprise the approaching plane 
was a Douglas C-47 transport with American markings.  
  
He tried to make radio contact, but without success. He 
maneuvered his Mustang in front of the big transport 
several times trying to wave it off.The C-47 kept ahead 
to its landing target. Apparently the C-47 crew didn't 
realize they were about to land on a Japanese held 
island, and soon would be captives. 
  
Lt Curdes read the daily newspaper accounts of the 
war, including the viciousness of the Japanese soldiers 
toward their captives. He knew that whoever was in 
that American C-47 would be, upon landing, either 
dead or wish they were. But what could he do?  
  
Audaciously, he lined up his P-51 directly behind the transport, carefully sighted one of his 50 caliber 
machine guns and knocked out one of its two engines. Still the C-47 continued on toward the Bataan 
airfield. Curdes shifted his aim slightly and knocked out the remaining engine, leaving the baffled pilot no 
choice but to ditch in the ocean. 
  
One of "Bad Angel's" .50 caliber machine guns built into 
it wings.  
  
The big plane came down in one piece about 50 
yards from his bobbing wingman. At this point, 
nightfall and low fuel forced Louis to return to base. 
  
The next morning, Louis flew cover for a rescuing PBY 
that picked up the downed Mustang pilot and 12 
passengers and crew, including two female nurses, 
from the C-47. All survived.  Later, Lt. Curdes would 
end up marrying one of these nurses! 
  
50 caliber ammo for P-51 Mustangs. 
  
For shooting down an unarmed American transport plane, Lt. Louis Curdes was awarded the Distinguished 
Flying Cross. 
  
Thereafter, on the fuselage of his P-51 "Bad Angel", he proudly displayed the symbols of his kills:  seven 
German, one Italian, one Japanese and one American. 



Airports, Airspace & Legislation: Do You Know? 
 
Submitted by Kim Muinch, Central/Eastern Oregon Region Director 
The Oregon Pilots Association 
EAA Chapter 1345 Vice President 
 
Do you know that the Cascade Locks State Airport is at risk of being closed and turned over for commercial 
development? 
 
Do you know that the Southwest Oregon Regional Airport in Coos Bay could have a thermal plume on the 
approach path due to the proposed construction of a LNG processing plant? 
 
Do you know which airports could be closed later this year because of <lack of> funding? 
 
Most pilots know the FAA has a major hand in 3 critical areas that determine our flying rights and privileges 
– airports, airspace and legislation.  But many Oregon pilots are unaware that state, county and local 
agencies often have an even larger hand.  
 
Which of these issues are federal?  State?  County? Local?  And who is making these decisions? 
 
These issues are often complex and veiled by special interests, aiming to say airport land and airspace can 
be put to better non-aviation uses. 
 

• Do you know how many airports the state of Oregon owns and operates? 
• Do you know the name the state agency that is responsible for operating and maintaining these 

airports, and the oversight body the agency is accountable to?  
• Do you know what airport improvement projects are planned for state-owned airports?  Non-state-

owned airports? 
• Do you know how much tax there is on a gallon of avgas, who gets it, and for which purposes?   
• Do you know how state-owned airports are funded? 
• Do you know how non-state-owned airports are funded? 

 
The Oregon Pilots Association represents the interests of Oregon pilots, 
aviation businesses and other stakeholders.  OPA has a state board, a network 
of 5 region directors and several chapters, with one of them right here in 
Central Oregon. Consider attending the next meeting of the Bend chapter, 
even if you’re not a member and come up to speed on what makes the 
Oregon airport and airspace system work.  Very trying times are fast 
approaching, and the OPA is your best way to understand how you will be 
impacted by radical changes that are in the planning stage.   

 
Contact OPA Bend chapter president, Gary Miller at gem@rellim.com to be notified of the next chapter 
meeting. 
 
To those of you who have not yet joined one of our almost-famous “Anti-social flyouts”, we always plan our 
next destination at our monthly meeting. 
 
 

mailto:gem@rellim.com


Fly-Out to Condon, Oregon Airport on May 9 
 

     
 

     

    
 



Fly-Out to Prospect State Airport, Oregon on May 23 
 

On Saturday the 23rd, ten planes made their way to Prospect State Airport (64S) for a Monthly CO-OPA-EAA Fly-
out. 64S is a hundred miles south west of Bend, just a little south west of Crater lake. In general, the pilots opted for 
Anti-socially pattern separation. A few people walked into town and a few opted for an outdoor lunch. The town of 
Prospect (pop. 450) is about a mile from the airport, on the Rogue River. The weather was fantastic, almost as good 
as the company. 
 

   
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

   
 
 
 



 
 

     
 

     



Building Progress on the Glastar Project 
Due to the shelter in place guidelines and the need for social distancing, 
progress on the Glastar has been slow but steady. Work progresses on 
the firewall and on control cables. Contact Dale for information on how 
to get involved in building, now that we are in Phase 1 reopening. 

 

   

   
 
 

   



June Fly for Fun from WPA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The June Fly For Fun Schedule has now been 
posted for June.  We have had lots of fly-in 
cancellations.  Be sure to check before your go, 
to make sure they are still having it, and to learn 
any special Covid rules. 
 
You can also find this on the WPA website 
(www.wpaflys.org/), on Facebook, and usually 
parts of it show up in the WINGS newsletter. 
 
Don Fitzpatrick, Jr. 
32 Eagle's Nest Rd. 
Winthrop, WA 98862 
206-669-8278 
 
(submitted by chapter member Gary Miller) 

   

http://www.wpaflys.org/


 
 
 



Wear your mask!! Keep each other well and safe. It’s not about you – it is about the people around you! 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Watch this video on the science that supports wearing masks: 
https://youtu.be/yfeW2l8G_W4  

https://youtu.be/yfeW2l8G_W4
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